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PREFACE 
 
This document has been prepared by the City of San José as the Lead Agency in conformance with 
the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the CEQA Guidelines.  The purpose of this 
Program Environmental Impact Report (PEIR) is to inform decision makers and the general public of 
the environmental effects of the proposed project, to identify ways in which the significant effects 
might be minimized, and to identify alternatives to the project that could avoid or reduce those 
significant impacts.   
 

California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
 
This document provides a program-level environmental review appropriate for the proposed Envision 
San José 2040 General Plan in accordance with CEQA Guidelines §15121, 15146 and 15151.  
 
The following guidelines are included in CEQA to clarify the role of an EIR: 
 

§15121.  Informational Document.   
 

(a) An EIR is an informational document, which will inform public agency decision 
makers, and the public of the significant environmental effects of a project, identify 
possible ways to minimize the significant effects, and describe reasonable alternatives 
to the project.  The public agency shall consider the information in the EIR, along 
with other information which may be presented to the agency. 

 
 (b) While the information in the EIR does not control the agency’s ultimate discretion on 

the project, the agency must respond to each significant effect identified in the EIR 
by making findings under Section 15091 and if necessary by making a statement of 
overriding considerations. 

 
§15146.  Degree of Specificity.  The degree of specificity required in an EIR will correspond to 
the degree of specificity involved in the underlying activity which is described in the EIR. 

 
(a) An EIR on a construction project will necessarily be more detailed in the specific 

effects of a project than will an EIR on the adoption of a local general plan or 
comprehensive zoning ordinance because the effects of the construction can be 
predicted with greater accuracy. 

 
(b) An EIR on a project such as the adoption or amendment of a comprehensive zoning 

ordinance or local general plan should focus on the secondary effects that can be 
expected to follow from the adoption or amendment, but the EIR need not be as 
detailed as an EIR on the specific construction project that might follow. 

 
§15151.  Standards for Adequacy of an EIR.  An EIR should be prepared with a sufficient 
degree of analysis to provide decision makers with information which enables them to make a 
decision which intelligently considers environmental consequences.  An evaluation of the 
environmental effects of the proposed project need not be exhaustive, but the sufficiency of an 
EIR is to be reviewed in light of what is reasonably feasible.  Disagreement among experts does 
not make an EIR inadequate, but the EIR should summarize the main points of disagreement 
among the experts.  The courts have looked not for perfection, but for adequacy, completeness, 
and a good-faith effort at full disclosure. 




